
 

 

Headteacher's Newsletter 

Welcome back to a new school year! 

I hope that you have all had a good summer break and the weather was actually very good for once. 

The Autumn term is always a busy and exciting one with Open Evening, prizegiving, concerts, 

Hallowe'en Disco, mock exams for Year 11 - it is non-stop!   

Please note that school finishes at 1.20 on the day of our Open Evening. 

In this issue you will find out about our Year 11 results from this summer and other important 

information for you to note at the start of the new school year. 

To keep up-to-date with everything that is happening at school, please check: 

• Our news:  click here... 

• Our events:  click here... 

https://www.balshaws.org.uk/events/2025-09-05-open-evening-thursday-2nd-october-5-30pm-to-8-30pm
https://www.balshaws.org.uk/news
https://www.balshaws.org.uk/events


Year 11 celebrate success! 

 

Our Year 11 students worked very hard for their GCSE exams and I am delighted to say that they have 

achieved the highest level of progress of any of our year groups since progress measures began.  It 

remains the case that if you want your child to do better than at Balshaw's, the only schools doing 

better than us are selective on the grounds of academic ability or church attendance and faith. 

Outcomes for students at Balshaw's remain significantly above average across all subjects and we are 

listed in the top 10% of schools for English progress (FFT).  We have high aspirations for all of our 

students and over half of our year complete the E-baccalaureate and those that do are in the top 20% 

of students nationally (FFT). 

Most of our students have gone on to Runshaw College and some to Cardinal Newman or 

Myerscough.  We also have a growing number of students who are successfully securing 

apprenticeships where they can earn while they learn. 

Great results don't just happen.  They are the consequence of strong support from parents who 

reinforce messages from school, from hard work and commitment to learning from our students and 

the dedication and specialised knowledge of our staff who work tirelessly to create the best learning 

experiences for your child. 

One of the key things that we did differently this year was to keep our students learning in school 

until they had completed their last examination.  This maintained focus and concentration, meant 

that learning remained 'live' in their memory and helped to keep them in good daily routines to 

ensure that they performed well. 

  



Attendance 

 

You will already have received a letter about attendance.  Being in school is 

crucial for your child's learning and we will always chase up attendance 

issues to make sure that your child is safe and receiving the best possible 

opportunities to succeed. 

Full attendance in the first week is one of the strongest indicators that a student  

will go on to attend school regularly. 

The link between attendance and good education outcomes is very clear.  Year 11 pupils with near-

perfect attendance are almost twice as likely to achieve grade 5 in English and Maths GCSE, compared 

to similar pupils attending 90-95% of the time. In other words, missing just 10 extra days a year 

reduces the likelihood of achieving these grades by around 50%.  

Persistently absent pupils in secondary school could earn £10,000 less at age 28  

compared to pupils with near-perfect attendance.  

I would like to thank all parents who do everything they can to keep their children in school learning - 

making appointments outside of school time wherever possible, not taking term-time holidays and 

sending them in to 'see how it goes and stick it out' when they might not be feeling 100%. 

Oversubscribed (as usual!) 

Once again Balshaw's had over 650 applications for its 

185 places on roll.  We remain one of the most popular 

schools in the county for parents and students.  There is 

a waiting list of students hoping to get a place at 

Balshaw's in every single year group.  We believe that 

there are a number of reasons for this. 

• Our excellent results (as discussed above). 

• Our Christian values and ethos. 

• Our high standards and expectations. 

• Our caring pastoral approach. 

This is why we will not compromise on our standards of uniform, behaviour and the expectations that 

parents will support the school and its policies:  these are the reasons that our school is popular and 

our students are successful. 



PTA - Balshaw's Association 
If you are a parent of a Balshavian, you are automatically a member of our PTA, also known as the 

Balshaw's Association.  They organise activities to bring the school community together through 

events like Balfest, Race night, Bingo and more.  At the same time they raise money to develop the 

extra-curricular opportunities available to our students. 

Recently they have been raising funds to reinstate our climbing wall so that students can use it in 

their PE lessons.  They have supported sound and lighting for school productions, contributed to the 

costs of the new school minibus and much more. 

The PTA meets on the first Wednesday of every month at 7.30pm during term time 

The next event that the PTA have organised is a Car Boot Sale in the school car park between 8.00am 

- 10.00am on Saturday 27th September.  The cost to sellers is £10 to set up on the car park. 

For more details, please click here... 

 

1 - Car boot sale on Saturday 27th September 

https://www.balshaws.org.uk/events/2025-09-05-car-boot-sale-saturday-27th-september


School of Sanctuary 

 

We were delighted to be awarded the status of School of Sanctuary at the end of last school year and 

to be the only Church of England High School in Lancashire to achieve this accolade. 

The school has worked hard on achieving this status.  Developing empathy, global citizenship, and 

understanding of displacement are vital skills for young people growing up in an interconnected 

world.  We have educated our community about the right to sanctuary, further developing and 

embedding principles of welcome and inclusion into Balshaw's culture and practice 

As a school committed to reflecting Christ's love in the wider community, this is the kind of 

compassionate, educational work we should be doing with young people and we are very proud that 

this has been recognised. 

Report from the Children's Commissioner 

Dame Rachel De Souza, the Children's Commissioner conducted a national survey of young people 

called The Big Ambition earlier this year.  The report was published this week and provides an insight 

into the concerns that face young people in education which anyone in education would have been 

able to tell you. 

The report is a powerful one and makes for very interesting reading for any parent in the UK today. 

You can see the report here... 

There is a student friendly version in the images below. 

https://assets.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/wpuploads/2025/09/cc-childrens-plan-summary.pdf


 

 



School Governance 

 

2 - Keith receiving his award for service and dedication to school governance at County Hall. 

Keith Woodcock is known to many parents who attended Balshaw's Church of England High School as 

a Physics teacher and Exams Officer.  He has served as a governor for decades and has been the Chair 

of Governors for the past ten years.  Keith is currently undergoing treatment which involves 

chemotherapy and has stepped down from his role as Chair of Governors. 

Keith's commitment to governance at Balshaw's will continue as he will remain as a governor.  It is no 

surprise therefore that earlier this year Keith's commitment to governance was recognised with an 

award for service and dedication to school governance at County Hall. 

We hold Keith in our prayers for strength as he works through his treatment to recovery. 

Father Paul Robinson of St Ambrose church in Leyland and a long serving governor across a range of 

schools through his career has been confirmed as our new Chair of Governors.  Reverend Paul Davies, 

vicar of St Andrew's church in Leyland joins Kevin Anthony as our vice chairs. 

We also welcome two new governors, both of whom are parents:  Kitty Ellison and Georgina Jacobs.  

You can find out more about school governance and the governing body of Balshaw's by looking at 

our governance pages on the website... 

 

  

https://www.balshaws.org.uk/about-the-school/governors


Vaping 
 

We have a zero tolerance approach to vapes at Balshaw's.  All of our 

students know that to be found with a vape/vape liquid will mean 

suspension.  There is a good reason for this... 

25% of vapes confiscated in schools in Lancashire contain the synthetic drug spice. 

Our Personal, Social and Health Economic Education (PSHE) programme is outstanding and covers a 

wide range of life issues from loans and mortgages to knife crime and risk-taking behaviours.  We 

cover the risks of vaping within this programme.  We also provide support for any students who find 

that they have developed a dependency on vapes with organisations such as We Are With you and 

SmokeFree Lancashire.  Staff are trained to recognise vape use and along with our zero tolerance 

policy we ensure that the school environment deters vaping in areas such as toilets where students 

have to sign in and out. 

Whenever there is suspicion that a student may have a vape, the school has powers to search and we 

also use an electronic wand to check for concealed vapes. 

If you would like to read more about the research done by the University of Bath you can read about 

it here... 

Information about catching school buses 

 

 

https://www.bath.ac.uk/announcements/up-to-1-in-4-vapes-confiscated-in-schools-contains-spice-and-these-are-pushed-on-social-media/
https://www.bath.ac.uk/announcements/up-to-1-in-4-vapes-confiscated-in-schools-contains-spice-and-these-are-pushed-on-social-media/


The Balshaw's School Prayer 
We finish this school newsletter with the Balshaw's School Prayer: 

Heavenly Father. 

We ask for your blessing on all who teach  

and work at the school and all those who learn. 

Help us to be guided by your spirit  

and ever mindful of the part we play in your world. 

Help us to be responsible and react kindly  

towards each other and all we meet. 

As we go out into your world, help us to take the standards of our school, 

remembering past students  

and all who have been associated with Balshaw's. 

Through Jesus Christ our Lord. 

Amen 

 

  



Contact details for School Staff 
If you need to make contact with your child's teachers, please find all the email addresses for staff 

below: 

Balshaw’s Church of England High School 

Teaching Staff Contact details 

Art & Design Department Staff 

 

Business & Computing 

 

Design Technology 

 

Drama 

 

English Department 

 



GCSE Film Studies 

 

Geography 

 

History 

 

Mathematics 

 

Modern Languages 

 

  



Music Department Staff 

 

Physical Education 

 

Religious Education 

 

Science 

 

SEND Department 

 

PLEASE NOTE YOU CAN ALSO CONTACT BALSHAWS VIA OUR CONTACT PAGE HERE 

www.balshaws.org.uk/contact  

Contact Us 

You will receive a list of the email contacts for all staff in the school. 

Email:  enquiries@balshaws.org.uk 
Phone:  01772 421 009 
Web: www.balshaws.org.uk    
Follow us on X (Twitter): @Balshawscehigh 

http://www.balshaws.org.uk/contact
https://www.balshaws.org.uk/

